RESOLUTION NO. 32-2018
Authorizing the Purchase of Department of Public Works Vehicle
2018 Ford F250 Extended Cab Pickup Truck

Councilmember Kelly introduced and offered for adoption the following Resolution; seconded by
Councilmember Rooney:

WHEREAS, the Borough of Sea Bright has the need to purchase one new pickup truck for the
Department of Public Works; and

WHEREAS, the Borough of Sea Bright wishes to purchase, under State Contract No. AB8726,
T2100, a 2018 Ford F250 Extended Cab Pickup Truck from Cherry Hill Winner Ford, 250
Haddonfield-Berlin Road, Cherry Hill, NJ 08034 for a base amount of $30,552.00 and with
emergency and plow equipment in the amount of $7,560.00 for a total cost of 38,122.00; and

WHEREAS, in accordance with the requirements of the Local Public Contract Law N.J.5.A.
40:11-12 et seq., and the regulations promulgated thereunder, the purchase of goods and
services by local contracting units without competitive bids is authorized from vendor(s) with
state contracts.

CERTIFICATION OF FUNDS

I, Michael J. Bascom, Chief Financial Officer of the Borough of Sea Bright, certify that funds in
the amount of $38,122.00 are available in Bond Ordinance No, 14-2017 for the purpose stated
above.

“MICHAEL 1. BASCOM, CFO

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Borough Council of the Borough of Sea Bright,
County of Monmouth, State of New Jersey, hereby authorizes the purchase one 2018 Ford F250
Extended Cab Pickup Truck under State Contract No. A88726, T2100 for the total amount of
$38,122.00 from Cherry Hill Winner Ford, Cherry Hill, NJ; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified copy of this Resolution be forwarded to the
following:

1. DPW Director
2. Finance Manager
3. Cherry Hill Winner Ford

Roll Call: Birdsall, Keeler, Kelly, Leckstein, Rooney, Schwartz
absent Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes

January 16, 2018

1, Christine Pfeiffer, Borough Clerk, do hereby
certify that the foregoing is a Resolution

adopted by the Borough of Sea Bright, County of
Monmouth, State of New Jersey at a Council
Meeting held January 16, 2018.

Christine Pfeiffer, Bordud’n Clerk




